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God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble. 
Therefore we will not fear, though the earth should change, though the 
mountains shake in the heart of the sea; though its waters roar and 
foam, though the mountains tremble with its tumult.  Psalms 46:1 – 3 
 

And the one who was seated on the throne said, “See, I am making all things new.” 
 Revelation 21:5 

 
As I sit down to write this little missive on the twenty-fourth day of May, I am once again acutely 
aware of time’s passage. Last Saturday was the occasion of my thirty-fourth wedding anniversary. It 
coincided with the day we graduated our youngest, Leith, from high school. Yesterday, Monday, May 
23 we bid farewell to Laura’s mom, Jean, who succumbed to the stroke she suffered five days 
previous. So today, I feel a little bit caught up short… and some of that has to do with the way the 
rhythms of children and family, schools and schedules, work and weariness tend to keep one focused 
on what’s immediately in front of a person, often to the exclusion of what might be coming down the 
road. 
 
Maybe you’ve heard the old maxim: “The only constant is change.”  That’s true in spades when I look 
back at the last thirty-four years with my beloved. Since Laura and I were married, we’ve changed 
cities of residence eight times, and have called ten different houses “home.” In the first 15 years, we 
went from a family of two, to three, to four, to five, to six…with each addition bringing seismic shifts to 
the way we experienced life as family. And now with the kids all out of high-school (and three out of 
college!) we’re having to learn a new way of being.  
 
Of the most challenging of all transitions would easily be the loss of one we love to death. As time 
marches ever forward, we know such losses will come, but we’re never quite ready when they do. So 
many things one took for granted in the seemingly ever-present reality of a parent are upended with 
their death. Our comfort must be found in the foundations that they laid in us and in the promises of a 
future in God’s hands. 
 
Doing the hard work of grief and change brings plenty of anxiety, but it also calls one back to the 
constants, to the bed-rock, to the things that don’t change. After 34 years of marriage, though our 
lives look very different (and we look very different), the person who stood in front of the altar next to 
me is still standing next to me. Through all of the various changes of residence, and even through the 
sad good-byes, my family still has each other.  In each congregation I’ve served, as unique and 
special as each has been, the same Lord Jesus Christ has been celebrated and served, and the 
same Holy Spirit has been present, and the same call has gone out to each to make the good news 
of life over death a present reality in this world. 
 
We all have our own patterns of dealing with the changes that come at us, and they can run the 
gamut from uninterested acceptance to excited approval to anxiety or even anger. But the point is, 
change happens. Sometimes we are agents of it, sometimes unsuspecting victims. One question 
that’s always helped me through the many changes I’ve faced in my own life has been this: “I wonder 
what God might be up to in this?”  It reminds me that though the earth should change, God is the one 
busy making all things new… and God’s love and care for me, for you and for the Church never 
wanes or falters. 
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But remember this one thing:  Our Savior’s Lutheran Church in Spearfish, South Dakota, since it was 
founded, has changed in just about every conceivable way over the course of the last 68 years…the 
buildings, the furnishings, the leadership, the liturgy, the music, the faces…even the neighborhood it 
serves.  The one thing that stands fast is its mission and the Lord Jesus who gives it. 
 
In an ever-changing world, in our ever-changing lives, may we always hold fast to the changeless 
nature of God’s grace in Jesus, even as we imagine what “The God-Who-Makes-All-Things-New” 
might have in store for us next! 
 
In gratitude for you, my faith family, 
Pastor Stephan Sandness 
 

 
Lunch at The Living Room 
Will be taking a break from June 
2 through July 7.  Look for us to 
resume on July 14 at 12:00 PM 
at The Living Room. 

 
 

Meet our Church Council: 
 

President:  Andy Binder 
Vice President:  Christopher Egerdahl 

Secretary:  Cindy Koppinger 
Treasurer:  David Pummel 

 

Nichole Braithwait Sherry Kloeckl 

Linda Easthouse Christina Miles 

Deming Haugland Mat Ornelas 

Karson Klein Pam Tyma 

 
 

New Members at  
Our Savior’s  

Lutheran Church 
 

 

Phoebe Breed 
Eric & Julie Chapman & Family 

Ed & Ginny Ensz 
Katherine “Katie” Flanagan 

Scott & Merrijane Gray and Family 
Jess “Jesse” Studt and Family 

Elizabeth Varin 
Zack & Samantha Wager and Family 

 

 

June’s “Love Your 
Neighbor Jar” benefits  

Pine Ridge Reconciliation Center 
 

April’s Love Your Neighbor Jar 

raised $2238.56 for Lutheran Disaster 

Response Eastern European Crisis. 

 

 

 
 

Friendship Ministry involves one caring 
Friendship Minister confidentially coming 
alongside another person--making himself 
available to listen and support.  They are 
present through visits, phone calls, 
conversations at church or at home.  
Relationships may only last a time or two or 
continue for weeks or months.   
 

If you are looking for a friend who cares, a 
Friendship Minister will be there for you.  Call 
Nancy Christopherson at 645-2723 to request 
a visit or for more information.  
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“Be still, and know that I am God!”  ~ Psalm 46:10a 

Dear friends, 
 
It’s time to take a deep breath!  June is here, and it truly feels like Spring today as I write to you.  
Colors are brighter and clearer.  The air, flowers, and newly-mown grass smell sweet.  People are 
out and about walking, running, riding bikes, digging in the dirt.  Parks and playgrounds are filled 
with the laughter of children. Our lives take on a new pace in June; and our Sunday worship does 
that, too, with one service at 9:00 am where we all come together.   
 
Our summer calendars are already filling with plans and projects.  Rather than thinking about June 
being “busy,” I invite us to consider the Bible verse above and what God tells us not to do as well 
as what to do.  Be still can be translated as “cease striving.”  Maybe this command is to knock it 
off—to not hold on to the illusion of control that directs our thought and our calendars and our 
dreams for the future.  What then to do?  I invite us all to take regular quiet time, standing empty 
before God and enjoying God’s presence in what we see, hear, and feel.   
Eugene Peterson paraphrases this verse as, “Step out of the traffic!  Take a long, loving look at me, 
your High God…above everything.”  We get to know God—and each other—by taking a long, 
loving look at each other, spending time together.  
 

People of Pine Ridge 
In June we have an opportunity to get to know the people of Pine Ridge.  Pastor 
Dan Johnson from the Pine Ridge Reconciliation Center will be with us on 
Sunday, June 5.  And we may have an opportunity this summer to Visit the 
Center and meet people there.  Please let me know if you are interested in that 
trip—it may only be open to a small group.     
 

Summer Reading! 
Get to know new folks by joining an opportunity for Summer Reading.  
Let me know if you are interested in reading and gathering once a month in 
June, July, and August to discuss what we have read.  The book(s), time, and 
location will be determined by the group!  I have some book suggestions to 
share with the group that forms.   
 

 
God’s peace and blessings to you! 
~Deacon Laura Lee Campbell 

 
 
 

 Secret Sister Reveal Gathering 

Saturday, June 18, 2:30 pm 

at Salem Park shelter 
 

Come meet the Secret Sister who has been praying for you for over a year! 

Bring a small gift ($10) for her and enjoy time together with the whole group. 

 

If you are interested in participating in the next Secret Sister program, registration forms will 

be available in the Fellowship Hall June 19 & 26. 
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WHAT: Festival in the Park 
WHERE: Spearfish City Park 
WHEN: July 15-17 
NEED: Fruit pie makers 
and bakers, Booth volunteers 
 
 

A sure sign of Summer is Festival in the Park.  Our 
Savior’s Lutheran Church will again have a pie 
booth.  For somewhere around 36 years the 
congregation has provided these goodies for sale 
and then shared the proceeds with local charities 
and folks in need.  Last year we helped feed the 
hungry through the Spearfish Community Food 
Pantry, provided Christmas gifts and food for 
children through the RED SHIRT PROJECT at 
BHSU and Lakota Omniciye, and assisted a couple 
of folks battling cancer with travel funds.   
 

I have been in contact with Kris and Scott Stewart.  
They will once again head up the pie making at the 
church on Thursday, July 14 at 8:00 am.  Last year 
the “crew” made 81 pies by noon!  All that is 
required is volunteer help.  The “stations” are 
making pie dough, rolling out dough, mixing filling, 
adding dough and filling to pie tins, and “initialing” 
the pie with its kind of filling then baking.  All 
ingredients and tins are provided just need willing 
hands! 
 

I will have signup sheets for church pie making 
volunteers, home pie makers, and booth workers.   
A reminder for any new pie makers that we cannot 
use eggs or milk products to make pies due to the 
July heat and health safety concerns.   
 

If you cannot volunteer to help by making pies or 
working the booth but would like to contribute we 
would welcome any “filling” you could donate. This 
could be rhubarb from the garden or frozen fruits 
and canned fruits from the store.   
 

Pie Dough without eggs:  1/3 cup vegetable oil & 
enough water to bring to 1/2 cup liquid, 1 1/3 cup 
flour, 1/2 teaspoon salt.  Use right away or dries 
out. 
 

Please add this event to your summer calendar and 
watch for the signup sheets. 
 

I want to express my thanks and gratitude in 
advance.   
“Let each one do just as he has resolved in his 
heart, not grudgingly or under compulsion, for God 
loves a cheerful giver.” ~ 2 Corinthians 9:7 
 

Aly Scheurenbrand 
aly9257@icloud.com 
605-630-0186 

Spring Clean-Up 

2022 

 

On Sunday, May 15, eight volunteers 
representing Our Savior’s headed out to east 
bound I-90 at exit 8 to walk the ditches for the 
Adopt-A-Highway program that is supported by 
the Department of Transportation.  With yellow 
vests, gloves, magic wands for grabbing trash, 
and bright orange bags, our volunteers 
“cleaned the ditches” in about 1½ hours time.  
For additional safety, the Highway Patrol 
stationed an officer and patrol car in our vicinity 
which slowed down traffic.   
 

This activity would not be possible without our 
volunteers; Julie M., Alyce S., Janet R., Lynn 
P., Barb G., and Del W.  Fifteen bags of trash 
were collected along with some larger items 
that would not fit into our bags (car parts, 
wooden boards, tree limbs).  Your Adopt-A-
Highway organizers, Julia and George, say 
“Thank You Volunteers” for assisting.  Next 
event will be held in September.  
 

 
 

 
 

  



 A Little Bit of Sonshine 5 

  

 

Sunday Morning Transportation 
 

Need a ride to church on Sunday mornings?   
Call the church office (642-3715) by 2 pm  

Friday afternoon to reserve a ride. 

 

Worship DVD and Bulletin 
  

If you are homebound on Sunday 
mornings and would like to have a 
DVD and bulletin of worship, please 
let us know at 642-3715.   

 
 

Senior Ministry Annual Picnic 

Teddy Bear Picnic 
June 21 @ 4:30 PM 

 
 

“If you go down in the woods today 

        You’re sure of a big surprise…” 
 

 

All cuddly Teddy Bears, Seniors 50 years and 
older, are invited to the June Teddy Bear Picnic. 
‘Picnic tables’ will be setup in the OSLC Fellowship 
Hall on Tuesday, June 21. The short program 
starts at 4:30 followed by the traditional picnic 
meal…fried chicken, baked beans, potato salad, 
coleslaw, ‘ants on a log’, dinner rolls, AND OF 
COURSE, desserts!   

 
Please RSVP by Wednesday, June 15 by calling 

the church office at 642-3715 or write your name on 
the signup sheet located on the table in front of the 
receptionist’s desk. 

 
We will be sharing stories and singing songs 

about our favorite Teddy Bears. Feel free to bring 
your furry friend to show-n-tell! 

 
Free will donations accepted. 

Bear Hugs: Senior Ministry Committee 

During the summer, our youth group doesn’t 
meet weekly at The Living Room, but will be 
having sporadic events/gatherings during the 
summer.  We will be using the Remind app for 
notification of upcoming events/gatherings.  
Our High School Youth are encouraged to 
sign-up for these reminders by sending a text 
to:  

text @oslcy to the number 81010  
 

Sky Ranch Bible Camp Opportunity 
 

for high school students who have completed 9 
- 12 grades.  The dates for Sky Ranch Bible 
camp are July 8 – 11.   
 

We will camp in tents, eat at the main lodge, do 
the high ropes course, hike and other group 
activities and games.  We'll conclude the trip 
on Monday morning with a guided river raft 
adventure on the Cache la Poudre River.   
 

Please contact the office or Chris Blain at 
ckblain@gmail.com to confirm a spot.  Cost is 
$125 and includes transportation, all camp fees 
and river rafting. 

 

 

 
  

Spearfish Community  

Food Pantry needs for June 
Saltine crackers, ramen noodles,  

spaghetti sauce, beef stew 

hamburger, chicken or tuna helpers 

canned peaches or pineapple,  

Chunky or Progresso soups 

July is OSLC’s time to volunteer at the 

pantry, look for more information in the 

July newsletter.   

 

Trea$urer’s Report 
As of April 30, 2022 

 
Year-to-date Offerings: $180,986.71 
Year-to-date Expenses: $175,757.99 

Year-to-date Budget $189,243.32 
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June 2022 
 

We opened our meeting with the mission 

statement followed with opening devotion given 

by Loretta Greni titled “Love” with a reading 

from 1 John 4:16. 

Secretary Bev Olheiser read the minutes from 

the previous meeting and all approved. 

Treasurer Karol Johnson gave the treasurer’s 

report and was approved by all. 

Janet Baker reported there where 110 school 

bags made this year and a big thank you to all 

who helped make the bags and the many 

donations for the school supplies to go in them. 

Annette Johnson reported on the Spring Prayer 

Brunch.  Despite the snow storm, 28 brave 

ladies came out to be with us. Comments were 

that “a wonderful program and meal were 

missed by many”. 

Annette also filled us in on the progress of the 

ice machine installation for our kitchen. I am 

sure it will be put to good use by many of us.  

Laura reported on Bread for the World. There 

are pamphlets in the Fellowship Hall so please 

pick one up as you leave church. 

We would like to welcome eight new families 

into our congregation and if any of you would 

like to join any of our women’s group please 

feel welcome to do so. Or how about asking 

them instead. 

The Synodical Convention June 23-24 is in 

Brookings. If you have a kitchen item you 

would like to donate for the gift basket please 

do so by June 15. 

Remember your Secret Sister with a card and 

prayers.  The Secret Sister reveal is June 18 at 

2:30 PM at Salem Park!  

Kitchen Duty is Deborah Circle 

Next meeting will be June 1 

Blessings, 
Mary Goddard 

Women of the ELCA Calendar 
June Kitchen Duty: Deborah Circle 

June 1, 9:30 AM: Women of the ELCA Board 
Meeting 

June 23-24 Women of the ELCA South 
Dakota Synodical 
Convention, Brookings, SD 

 

 

 

Circle Meetings 
 

Circle Study Leaders  
June 6 @ 10:30 AM 

 

Deborah Circle   
No meeting until September 

 

Esther Circle 
No meeting until September 

 
 

Ruth Circle  
June 16 @ 10:00 
Hostess/Leader: 
Donna Dettman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Baby Care Kits  

are due June 15  
 

Esther Circle encourages 
anyone to check out the Baby 
Care Kit Display in the 
fellowship hall and donate a kit or one (or more) 
articles towards a kit.  Please place items or 
complete kits in the basket near the receptionist 
desk in the Fellowship Hall. 
 

Each kit should contain:  
2 long or short-sleeved gowns or sleepers (without 
feet), 1 hand towel, dark color recommended, 2 
receiving blankets, 2 lightweight cotton t-shirts, 4 
cloth diapers, 2 pairs of socks, 2 bath-size bars of 
gentle soap, in original wrapping, 2 diaper pins, 1 
jacket, sweater or sweatshirt with a hood or include 
a baby cap 

 

Wrap items in one of the receiving blankets and 
secure with the safety pins.  Gently used, clean 

items can be substituted for new ones. An entire 
kit gets kind of expensive, single items really 
help as well.  Do not enclose kit in plastic bags. 
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Our Savior's Lutheran Church Council Minutes 
May 10, 2022 - 6:00 PM @ The Living Room 

OUR MISSION: Inspired by God’s grace, we open our hearts to all in faith, prayer,  

Fellowship and service through Jesus Christ. 
 

1. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order 
by Pastor Stephan Sandness at 6:00 PM. 
Members present were Pastor Stephan 
Sandness, Deacon Laura Campbell, Andy 
Binder, Nichole Braithwait, Linda Easthouse, 
Chris Egerdahl, Deming Haugland, Karson 
Klein, Sherry Kloeckl, Cindy Koppinger, 
Christina Miles, David Pummel, and Pam Tyma.  

 

2. What’s on Top? Since this meeting is to 
familiarize new council members with the 
various aspects of the council, members spent 
time introducing themselves before sharing 
What’s on Top.  After introductions, members 
shared information about their kids, families, 
homes and summer places, milestones, and 
more.    

 

3. Devotions: Pastor Stephan based his devotion 
on the vastness of time, space, sand, and stars.  
The earth is estimated to be four and a half 
billion years old.  Humans have about 17 
seconds worth of time on earth’s timeline. 
Scientists’ estimation of the number of grains of 
sand and even greater number of stars seems 
to be beyond comprehension.  But in all the 
vastness of this, it is amazing that God’s love 
and care for us is even more vast. 

 

4. Church Council Overview:  Pastor Stephan 
outlined the purpose of the church council and 
the leadership roles of the members for the 
congregation. 

 

5. Approve Agenda: David Pummel moved to 
approve the agenda; Sherry Kloeckl seconded; 
motion carried. 

 

6. Election of Officers:  Three members of the 
council were nominated for president of Our 
Savior’s Lutheran Church Council; Andy Binder 
was elected as president. Four members were 
nominated for vice president; Christopher 
Egerdahl was elected as vice president.  Cindy 
Koppinger volunteered to remain secretary, and 
David Pummel volunteered to remain treasurer.   

 

7. Committee Assignments:  Members can 
choose now or decide later. 
Education/Youth:  Sherry Kloeckl, Deming 
Haugland, and Linda Easthouse 
Lutheran Campus Ministry: Christina Miles  
Communications:  Andy Binder and Karson 

Klein 

Mission: Cindy Koppinger, Nichole Braithwait, 
and Pam Tyma 

Property: Christopher Egerdahl 
Senior Ministry: Pam Tyma 
Stewardship:  Nichole Braithwait and Linda 

Easthouse 
Worship and Arts:  

 

8. Finance Committee and Personnel 
Committee: 
Finance:  Andy Binder, Nichole Braithwait, 

Christopher Egerdahl, Deming Haugland, 
Karson Klein, Mat Ornelas, and David 
Pummel 

Personnel:  Linda Easthouse, Sherry Kloeckl, 
Cindy Koppinger, Christina Miles, and Pam 
Tyma 

 

9. Approval of the April Council Minutes:  Pam 
Tyma moved to approve the minutes of the 
April meeting; Christina Miles seconded; motion 
carried.  Sherry Kloeckl moved to approve the 
minutes of the Annual Meeting; Andy Binder 
seconded; motion carried. 

 

10. Approval of the April Treasurer’s Report:  
Andy Binder moved to approve the April 
treasurer’s report; Chris Egerdahl seconded; 
motion carried. 

 

11. Committee Reports: No reports were 
presented at this meeting. 

 

12. Council Installation: Sunday, May 15 at both 
worship services. 

 

13. Council Details: Pastor Stephan included 
information about mailboxes, offering 
assistance, worship and meeting attendance, 
leadership, and monthly treats and devotions 
for the new members.   

 

14. Adjourn:  The meeting adjourned at 8:32 PM 
followed by the Lord’s Prayer. The next meeting 
will be held on Tuesday, June 14, 2022, at 6:30 
PM in the Conference Room.  Andy Binder will 
lead devotions. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,   
Cindy Koppinger 
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Children & Family Ministries 

June 2022 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

In May’s Newsletter, I inadvertently left Becky 

Sukstorf off the list of Education Committee 

members, which was a terrible oversight by me! 

Thank you for the decades of service on the 

Education Committee Beck! 

 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
Welcome to “TREE OF 
HEALING” ELCA World Hunger’s 
VBS program for 2022!  
DATE: June 27—30 
TIME: 9:00AM—NOON 
PLACE: Spearfish City Park North 
Shelter 
AGES: Preschool – 4th grade 2021-22 school year 
VOULUNTEERS NEEDED: 
Music leaders, station leaders, group guides 
Ages 13 up are welcome and encouraged to 
volunteer! See Miss Beth for more information! 
Registration is now open at  

www.oslcspearfish.com/dive-deeper/learning-

together/ 

Or Scan the QR Code  

 
 

 

Summer Camp 2022 BOUNDLESS 

Campers from OSLC that are attending Camp this 
year are: Lillian Miles, James Binder, Madelyn 
Binder, Haven Baker, Elaina Nielsen, Evan Nielsen, 
Trigg Larson, Lydia Etzkorn, Tripp Donat, Abby 
Hegge, and Ian Hegge. Please keep them in your 
prayers. 

CHILDREN IN WORSHIP 

 Welcoming children in worship is important for 
a variety of reasons: children are spiritual; children 
learn through modeling, intergenerational worship 
is meaningful for all ages, and more. Including 
children in worship allows them the opportunity to 
be fully engaged in the community. In a culture 
where age separation is prevalent, encouraging all 
ages to worship together is a way to reflect the 
Kingdom of God.  
 At Our Savior’s Lutheran, as Jesus did, we 
welcome children of all ages as integral members 
of the body of Christ, and we welcome the sounds 
and activity that accompany them in worship!  
 Along those lines, soon you will see a new area 
in our sanctuary, called the 
‘Pray-Ground’; which is a space 
off to the side in the front that 
is intended especially for 
families with infants and 
toddlers.  
 We know that small children are often more 
engaged when they can see what is going on. 
Before long, little ones will start to notice the 
movements and rhythms of worship happening all 
around them. Parents are with them in the Parents 
Pew nearby to supervise and attend to their needs. 
Small tables and chairs, baby bouncers and seats, 
and soft toys help to keep our littlest ones 
occupied. 
 In addition to the Pray-Ground, we provide busy 
bags for readers & non-readers, and our nursery is 
available for parents to use with little ones that just 
need to take a break.  
 We modeled our Play Ground after the one at Grace 

Lutheran Church, Apple Valley, Minnesota. You can see 

pictures and learn more at: 

https://graceofav.org/prayground/ 

Also, you can Google “Pray Ground” to see resources 

and pictures from other churches of all denominations.  

Questions? Please talk with Pastor Stephan, Deacon 

Laura or Miss Beth.  

  

http://www.oslcspearfish.com/dive-deeper/learning-together/
http://www.oslcspearfish.com/dive-deeper/learning-together/
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On Sunday, May 1, our 10:45 AM worship service was filled with statements of Christian faith, as the 
eighth graders completed their two years of confirmation instruction. 
 

 
 

Pictured (not in order):  Ryder Allbright, Jack Baloun, Madelyn Binder, Karly Curnow, Alexis Delahoyde, Sawyer Franke, 
Teegen Frederickson, Alexis Hayford, Laney Heilman, Camden Hemeyer, Brooklynn Jeffery, Kori Keil, Evan Nielsen, 
Kyler Pietzyk, Kaitlynn Sitzman, Rylan Vavruska, Jayden Werlinger, Mason Wilde with Pastor Stephan Sandness and  

Chris Blain.  Deborah Circle provided each confirmand with a cross pendant.  
 
 
 

 

High School  
Class of 2022 

 
 

 
Kjellen Bogard 

 

 

 
Gabe Feeser 

 

 
Macale Fischer 

 

 
McKenna Ihde 

 

 
Ethan Johnson 

 

 

  
Amelia Klug 

 

 
Peyton Millis 

 

 

  
Avery Murray 

 

 
Leith Sandness 

 

  
Karlee Schenk 

 

 
Not Pictured: 

 
Ashton Covell 

Miranda Neumiller 
Kendyll Olness 
Brady Spraitz 

 

 

 

 Education Committee sponsored a breakfast for the High School Graduates and their parents on May 15.  

Thank you to Becky Sukstorf for coordinating the breakfast. 

 Esther Circle provided embroidered towels and the Quilters provided a quilt to each high school graduate as 

a gift from the congregation. 

 Annette Johnson created the slideshow of photos of the graduates shown during the May 15 worship 

services.  

Congratulations also to all of our college, university, and technical school graduates! 
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Just wanted to thank my church 

family for the healing prayers 

and get well cards after my 

recent surgery. I’m doing very 

well thanks to everyone’s 

support! 

 

 Sherry Kloeckl 

 

 

 

 

 
Super Easy Calzones 

Ingredients: 

1- 1lb. bag frozen pizza dough, thawed 

1 (6 oz.) pkg. pepperoni, chopped 

1 cup Ricotta 

1 c. shredded Mozzarella 

2 Tbs. olive oil 

1 (16 oz.) jar pasta sauce, such as marinara 

Grated Parmesan 

 

Directions: 

Heat oven to 400o.  Cut the dough into quarters and 

shape into 4 balls.  Set aside.  In a medium bowl, 

mix the pepperoni, Ricotta, and Mozzarella.  Roll or 

pull each ball into a 7-inch circle.  Spoon ¼ of the 

pepperoni filling onto the center of each.  Fold over 

and pinch the edges together.  Place on a baking 

sheet and brush with the oil.  Bake for 30 minutes, 

or until golden.  Meanwhile, heat the sauce, then 

spoon it over the calzones.  Top with the Parmesan.  

(Nice for busy Moms!) 

~ Pattie Parrett 

Our Savior’s Lutheran Church  

Cookbook 2002 

 Scriptures  
 

June 5 Acts 2:1-21 or Genesis 11:1-9 
Psalm 104:24-34, 35b 
Romans 8:14-17 or Acts 2:1-21 
John 14:8-17 (25-27) 
 

June 12  Proverbs 8:1-4, 22-31 
Psalm 8 
Romans 5:1-5 
John 16:12-15 
 

June 19 Isaiah 65:1-9 
Psalm 22:19-28 
Galatians 3:23-29 
Luke 8:26-39 
 

June 26 1 Kings 19:15-16, 19-21 
Psalm 16 
Galatians 5:1, 13-25 
Luke 9:51-62 
 

 
 
 
 

Office Notes: 
 

The deadline for submission of items for the June 
newsletter is Tuesday, June 21.  Please send your 

newsletter items to Lisa at oslc4@rushmore.com 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Ways to give electronically: 

  
Scan the code or go to our website, click on the 

Online Giving button: 
Clicking on that button will take you to a secure page on 

which you can donate to the vital ministries of Our 
Savior’s Lutheran Church directly from a checking or 

savings account, or using a credit or debit card. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Check out our website for the monthly newsletter, 
monthly calendar, and much more… 

www.oslcspearfish.com. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Has your address or phone number changed?  Please 
let us know at 642-3715 or e-mail Julie at 

oslc@rushmore.com 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Prefer not to receive a paper copy of our newsletter?  
Let us send you an email with a link to our newsletter 
when it’s posted to our website.  If you are interested, 

please send your email address to Julie at 
oslc@rushmore.com or call us at 642-3715. Thank you! 

 
  

mailto:oslc4@rushmore.com
http://www.oslcspearfish.com/
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   June 2022    

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 
 

 
 

1 
  9:30 AM WELCA Board Mtg. 
  6:26 PM Wednesday Word 
 
 

2 
  1:00 PM Quilting 
 

3 
  6:00 AM Christian Business  
               Men’s Group at TLR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deacon’s Day Off 

4 

 
 

 

5 
  9:00 AM Worship Service  
10:00 AM Coffee Fellowship 

 
 

Guest:    
Pastor Dan Johnson,  

Pine Ridge Reconciliation 
Center 

 

6 

10:30 AM Circle Study Leaders 
  1:00 PM Yarn Ministry 
  6:00 PM Good Shepherd  
                 Clinic 
 
 
 
 
 

Pastor’s Day Off 

7 
  8:30 AM Fix-It Group 
  9:00 AM Quilting 
  5:30 PM Education Comm 
 

8 
  6:26 PM Wednesday Word 
 

9 
  1:00 PM Quilting 
 

10 
  6:00 AM Christian Business  
               Men’s Group at TLR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deacon’s Day Off  

11 
  8:00 AM Men’s Fellowship 

 

12 
  9:00 AM Worship Service  
10:00 AM Coffee Fellowship 

 

13 

10:30 AM Senior Ministry 
  1:00 PM Yarn Ministry 
  6:00 PM Good Shepherd  
                 Clinic 

 
 
 
 
 

Pastor’s Day Off 

14 

  8:30 AM Fix-It Group 
  9:00 AM Quilting 
  2:00 PM Two on Tuesdays 
  5:30 PM Mission Team 
  6:00 PM Finance Comm. 
  6:30 PM Church Council  

15 
10:00 AM Spearfish Canyon 

Worship Service 
10:00 AM VBS Volunteer  
                 Training 
  4:30 PM VBS Volunteer  
                 Training 
  6:26 PM Wednesday Word 
 

16 
10:00 AM Ruth Circle 
  1:00 PM Quilting 

 

17 
  6:00 AM Christian Business  
               Men’s Group at TLR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deacon’s Day Off 

18 
  2:30 PM Secret Sister Reveal 

@ Salem Park 
 

 

19 
  9:00 AM Worship Service  

10:00 AM Coffee Fellowship 
 

 
Father’s Day 

20 
  1:00 PM Yarn Ministry 
  6:00 PM Good Shepherd  
                 Clinic 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Pastor’s Day Off 

21 
  8:30 AM Fix-It Group 
  9:00 AM Quilting 
  4:30 PM Senior Ministry 

Annual Picnic @ OSLC 
 
 
 
 

Summer Solstice 
Newsletter Items Due 

22 
10:45 AM Edgewood Vista 

Worship Service 
  5:00 PM Worship & Arts 
  6:26 PM Wednesday Word 

 

23 
  1:00 PM Quilting 
 

24 
  6:00 AM Christian Business 

             Men’s Group at TLR 
  7:30 AM GSC Board Meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deacon’s Day Off 

25 
  8:00 AM Men's Fellowship   
 
 

 

26 
  9:00 AM Worship Service  

10:00 AM Coffee Fellowship  

27 
  9:00 AM - Noon VBS  

@ Spearfish City Park 
North Shelter 

  1:00 PM Yarn Ministry 
  6:00 PM Good Shepherd  
                 Clinic 

 
 
 

Pastor’s Day Off 

28 
  8:30 AM Fix-It Group 
  9:00 AM Quilting 
  9:00 AM - Noon VBS  

@ Spearfish City Park 
North Shelter 

  2:00 PM Two on Tuesdays 
 

 

29 
  9:00 AM - Noon VBS  

@ Spearfish City Park 
North Shelter  

  6:26 PM Wednesday Word 

 

30 
  9:00 AM - Noon VBS  

@ Spearfish City Park 
North Shelter  

  1:00 PM Quilting 

 

  
 

 

 

                 

SD Synod Assembly – Sioux Falls 

 

WELCA S.D. Synodical Convention, Brookings, SD 



 

Mission Statement:  Inspired by God’s grace, we open our hearts to all in faith, 
 prayer, fellowship and service through Jesus Christ. 

Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
1020 State Street               Nonprofit Org. 
Spearfish, SD  57783                    U.S. Postage Paid 
                 Spearfish, SD 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED            Permit No. 78  

       
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
1020 State Street 
Spearfish, SD  57783 
 

Staff:   Stephan Sandness, Senior Pastor 
  Laura Campbell, Deacon  

Beth Nielsen, Director of Children’s Ministries 
Julie Lee, Office Manager 

  Lisa Williams, Receptionist 
 

Worship: Summer schedule May 29 through September 4 
Sundays 9:00 am Worship Service 
           10:00 am Coffee Fellowship 

  Live stream at 9:00 AM or watch later!  Connect through our web site. 
  Wednesdays  6:26 pm Wednesday Word 

 
 
 
Church Office located at 1020 State Street  
Church Phone Number:  605-642-3715 
Kitchen/Quilting Phone Number:  605-722-0660 
 

Office Hours:  9:00 AM – 3:00 PM, Monday thru Friday 
 

WEB site:   www.oslcspearfish.com 
E-mail: oslc@rushmore.com 

http://www.oslcspearfish.com/

